

NORTHEAST MISSISSIPPI LAW ENFORCEMENT TRAINING CENTER

MATHEW BOWEN JOHNSON

Director

Attn: Corinth Police Department
2837 South Harper Road • Corinth, MS 38834
Cell (662) 808.2798 • Fax (662) 286.1303 • Email: mbowenjohnson@earthlink.net

Ms. Gail Walker
St. Petersburg College
Multi-Jurisdictional Counterdrug Task Force Training
(MCTFT)

October 18, 2016

Dear Ms. Walker,

I wanted to take this opportunity to advise you of the outstanding training provided by Randy Keys, from your instructor staff in the MCTFT Program at the Northeast Mississippi Law Enforcement Training Center in Corinth, Ms. on October 4-5, 2016, in regard to Undercover Operations, especially as they related to narcotics investigations. It was clearly obvious that Randy's extensive experiences in actual field law enforcement operations gave him an enormous advantage, in terms of the respect attendees had for him.

Both from my own observations and innumerable favorable comments made to me from attending officers about the great value of Randy's class; all had gained enormous additional professional skills and valuable, life-saving insights. Both you and Randy should be proud of the fact that enhanced investigative skills were shared with these officers and likely at some point—the advice received in this training from Randy will, in fact, save some of these officers' lives. In itself, such a statement underlines the significant value that the program you supervise, especially with Randy's personal skills and delivery style is of real "street value" to all who participated in his training.

Please insure that Randy is recognized for his superlative effort. I am also in debt to you for your involvement in this valuable training. I hope that we may continue to periodically be involved in other training endeavors from your program.

I would appreciate information regarding training which might be available in 2017 and would be glad to host such training. We are at the hub of much training conducted in the Tri State Area of Ms., Al. and Tn. Since our inception in October 2009, we have trained over 9600 officers from 439 separate agencies, representing 15 States, thus we could offer an excellent opportunity which can benefit both us and your college.

I appreciate all you have done and especially commend Randy. It is my hope we may later work together again. My contact information is in the header section of this letter.

Kindest Regards,

Bowen Johnson